#### RACE SAIL COMMITTEE

The Walet Regatta is just around the corner, and it looks like it is going to be a great event. Fred Parker and Chef Jim will be cooking up some spaghetti & meatballs for Saturday evening dinner at the special price of \$4.95 per plate. Roy Boswell has a support fleet of power boaters set up. We still need a few extra members to fill in around the Club and to ride the chase boats. Regattas are a lot of fun, whether you race or are on a committee. So, if you would like to race or help, call me, Holly Murray, John Burke, or Roy Boswell.

We will have a regatta meeting on Wednesday, March 6th @ 7 PM at the LBYC. We need all the people who offered to help at the meeting. If you would like to help, please come to this meeting.

At this time I would like thank all those who have helped. Thank you very much.

MARC WIGGINS

# The Captain's Log



FLAG OFFICERS COMMODORE. TED THOMAS VICE COMMODORE. LEMERT KENT REAR COMMODORE. CHARLIE BATES FLEET CAPTAIN... .. HOLLY MURRAY **BOARD OF GOVERNORS** One Year Two Year Bill Slaughter John Burke Shelda Iones Marc Wiggins Bill Slaughter

Pat Aborn Roy Boswell John Noble Pat Maxwell Past Commod Ex-Officio Lynn Bates

.Dr. Max Edrington

Julie Noble Auxiliary President...

Fleet Surgeon.

Weatherly Regatta GYC Daily Menu

PO Box 97 Long Beach, MS 39560 Member Gulf Yachting Association 601/868-8229

**BULK RATE** U.S. POSTAGE PAID Long Beach, MS PERMIT #17

## March 1996

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
					Fish & Chips \$5.95 N. Y. Strip \$6.95 Regular Menu Happy Hour 4-7	Daily Menu
3 Daily Menu	4	6 Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Menu	Flag Officers 7 PM Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Menu	7 Chast Cat Club Catalina Association 2 for 1 Draft & Well Drinks	8 Tuna Steak \$8.95 Happy Hour 4-7 Hamburger Steak \$7.95	9 Walet Regatta Spaghetti/Meatballs \$4.95 Beignets/Coffee Sam
10 Walet Regatta Daily Menu Beignets/Coffee 8am	11	12 Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Menu	Board of Governors 7 PM Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Menu	14 Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Mean 2 for 1 Draft & Well Drinks	15 Corned Beef & Chibbage \$7.95 Happy Hour 4-7 Fried Catfish \$7.95	16 Daily Meau
17 St. Paddy's Party Daily Menu	18	19 Ladies Auxiliary Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Menu	Spring begins Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Menu	21 Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Menu 2 for I Draft & Well Drinks	Prime Rib \$9.95 Happy Hour 4-7 Seafood Norfolk \$9.50	23 Frostbite Regatta PCYC Daily Menu
24 Frostbite Regatta PCYC Daily Menu	25	26 Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Meuu	27 Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Meau	28 Happy Hour 4-7 Daily Menu 2 for 1 Draft & Well Drinks	Chicken Parmesen \$7.95 Fried Shrimp \$7.95 Happy Hour 4-7	30 Weatherly Regatta GYC Daily Menu
31 Palm Sunday						

### **MARCH 1996**

## VOL. XV, NO. 3



FROM THE BRIDGE

What a grand Mardi Gras season this has been. Dr. Rock and the Interns "Packed 'em in" on February 11th. At one time it was estimated that more than 400 people were on the deck at LBYC. Thank you's are due to all the members who decorated and helped get the Club ready for the festivities. The red beans and rice went fast as well as the Bar-B-Que sandwiches and hot dogs. Dancing and merrymaking went on until about 9PM and everyone appeared to have a great time. Thank you's also for those who spent their Monday cleaning up after

Congratulations to the Krewe of Bells and Buoys
Winner of the Presidents' Trophy

From the Long Beach Carnival Association

Thank you to the members of the B.P.O. 978 Elks who invited the members of the LBYC to attend their XXXIV Mardi Gras Ball. It was an elegant affair and members of the LBYC were duly recognized.

The Board of Governors met on Valentine's Day and got a lot of business accomplished. I hope by the time you read this your dues have been paid. We have a lot of plans for this year and we need the capital to do them. House Chairman, Fred Parker, received an estimate to install three double windows on the west side of the dining room for \$1200. The Board felt this was a very reasonable price. We are considering on whether to try to pay for them out of Club funds or solicit donations from individual members and have their names placed on a plaque by the window. See Fred if you would be interested in doing something like that. Fred also reported that the Club has made a profit on the Rotarians party and on the Friday night dinners.

The boating members of LBYC are just about ready for the Walet Regatta. We need as much participation as possible for this annual event, March 9 & 10. See Marc Wiggins, Regatta Chairman, if you would like to help.

John Burke has resigned as Chairman of the Buildings & Grounds/Docks & Piers Committee. He was replaced by Howard Kapp. The LBYC Board approved two Honorary Memberships this year, Charter members Gene Walet and Minnie Worth, both for their continued support of the Club.

Finance Committee chairman, Lemert Kent, announced that Past Commodore Dick Marx will assume the duties of bookkeeper. The Finance Committee also made several suggestions on how to help the Club operate smoother. I want to personally thank Pat Proffer for all her hard work in getting the "books" straight this past year. Finally, House Committee Fred Parker is looking for a replacement. He will be accepting a consulting position and will not be able to devote as much time to the Club as he has in the past. Fred & Patsy will be remaining in the area and Fred has promised to help the next House Chairman get established. Do you have any nominations???

TED THOMAS

#### MEMBERSHIP

#### COMMITTEE

The "final" change in the date for the Membership party is June 15th. Please note this date on your calendar. Davis and Sax will furnish music for the event.

No names have been turned in to me of people to invite to the membership party. Please do not wait until the last minute. The success of this party depends on the officers and members who invite people to attend. The deadline for submitting names and addresses is May 1st.

The persons named below have applied for membership in the Long Beach Yacht Club. Their application will be presented to the Governing Board for approval on March 13, 1996:

John Wyatt, M.D. and Linda Wyatt 205 Baywood Drive Pass Christian, MS 39571

The persons named below have applied for reinstatement of their membership in the Long Beach Yacht Club. Their application will be presented to the Governing Board for approval on March 13, 1996:

Al and Doris Green PO Box 1415 Gulfport, MS 39501

#### DON EVANS

#### ENTERTAINMENT

#### COMMITTEE

It seems the Mardi Gras party was much longer this year. I think we can say it was a success. Everyone seemed to enjoy themselves. Dr. Rock was great, as usual.

I am pleased to thank the ladies from the Auxiliary who came to my aid and decorated the deck since I could not be there due to an emergency at my workplace. Thank you Pat Aborn, Julie Noble, and June Wiggins from the auxiliary, and the others who we can always count on, Somnia Burke, Donna Thomas, Nancy Secrist, "Hot Dog Server" John Burke, and Howard Kapp. Fred Parker, along with Roy Boswell and Ted Thomas, kept a keen eye on everything. Thanks alot gang.

JOAN BOSWELL